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  Minutes of Brunswick & Colleges Nursery Schools
Full Governing Body Meeting
 held at Colleges Nursery School on 
Tuesday 6 March 2018, 7.00pm
	Agenda item
	Governors present:  Ysanne Austin, Amanda Bannister, Louise Bedford, Gill Learmond, Chris Willis Pickup, Joye Rosenstiel, Lisa Faulkner, Kerry Walpole,  Keara Harris, 
Phil Summerton, Janey Morrison (from 7.20pm)
Others present:, Ian Cooper(Associate member), Sonia Swindells (clerk)
The meeting was quorate
	Action by

	1.
	Apologies:  Received and accepted from Vicky Bliss, Lucy Brady, Kimberley Rayson, Carolyn Purser, Liz Torres
	

	2.
	Declaration of Eligibility/register of pecuniary interests: Ysanne stated that she was working in a consultant role for the Teaching Schools Alliance and is also a City Councillor.
	

	3.
	Next meeting dates – 
Budget Ratification - Thursday 26 April 12.45pm at Brunswick (30 mins)
FGB
Tuesday 19 June 7.00pm at Brunswick
FGB
Tuesday 16 October 7.00pm at Colleges
FGB
Tuesday 5 March 2019, 7.00pm at Brunswick
FGB
Tuesday 18 June 2019, 7.00pm at Colleges
	

	4.


	Minutes from the last meeting & Matters arising: Minutes from the last FGB meeting had been circulated with the Agenda.  
Matters arising  - There were no matters arising that were not on already on tonight’s agenda.
The minutes were then agreed and were signed as a true record of the meeting.
	

	5.
	Draft Minutes from Committees – M&R, Care & Marketing & Curriculum & Standards

These had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Chris explained that these were for information only and would be signed off at the next relevant committee meeting.  He asked if any of the Chairs wished to raise any specific item.

M&R – The following items were to be discussed in more detail at this meeting:
Catering, Premises and Finances.

Care & Marketing – Following the meeting on 21 February Lisa, Ysanne & Phil had met to discuss a marketing strategy for the federation.  This would be discussed as an additional agenda item 8a –see below.

Curriculum & Standards – List of Governor Monitoring Visits would be produced, in line with SDP, and circulated by email.
	Lisa/Amanda

Sonia

	
	
	

	6.
	Report from the Chairs – This had been circulated prior to the meeting.
Joye – The Salary Committee had met and following the performance management review had agreed that the Headteacher’s salary would increase by one point.

Joye expressed concern on the latest reports regarding Government funding – the situation remains unclear.

Chris – He explained that he had been into both schools several times while carrying out his office review and this had given him an opportunity to get to know both schools better.

Finance – Chris outlined the M&R committees concerns regarding the financial situation. In particular stating that we would be using reserves this year which is not a sustainable position long term.  He planned to meet with Joann and Janet Jallow during the budgeting process to give him a better understanding of this.
It was critical that both nurseries and the Daisy room filled all available places.  He pointed out that as everyone was aware, the Daisy room was currently running at a loss.
Phil felt that as it was clear that Amanda and the team were keen to continue to provide this much needed facility, this situation should be ‘flagged up’ to the appropriate authority possibly in the form of a letter from governors.
There was a short discussion regarding which committees were responsible for Marketing and Fundraising.  Chris felt that broadly speaking fundraising came under the M&R Committee  and Marketing  under C&M but there were obvious crossovers.  He stated that he was due to look at the Terms of Reference for all committees and it was agreed to put this item on the next FGB agenda. 

 It was also agreed that all committee minutes should be circulated to the full governing body.
	Chris/Sonia

Sonia

	7.
	Head teacher’s report:  The written report had been circulated prior to meeting.   

Recording & Reporting Racist Incidents: There were no reports of racist incidents.

Review pupil exclusions: There were no exclusions.
Amanda stated that both schools were almost full.  There were currently 3 spaces at Brunswick.

School Development Plan – This had been circulated to all prior to the meeting.

Lisa and Amanda had updated it recently and Chris thanked them for their work on this.

Amanda explained that updating of both nursery garden areas was currently on hold due to budget constraints.  She stated that the items ‘ highlighted’ on the SDP had been completed.

There was a discussion about how and when the SDP should be updated.  As data would not be available for the June FGB it was eventually agreed that a short extraordinary FGB meeting should be held in September specifically to discuss  the School Development Plan.
Amanda was very pleased to report that there had been no staff changes.

A summary of the most recent meeting of APPG had been attached to the report and it was decided that future summaries would be circulated to all governors.

Cambridge Catering Services (CCS) -  An email had been received last week stating that the service would be closing from December  2018.  There had already been some discussions about looking at alternative suppliers for Colleges lunches at the M&R meeting so Amanda would now make enquiries – suggestions included Aspens (who currently supply Brunswick from Mayfield School Kitchens), Lunchtime and Grove School suppliers.

	Chris/Sonia

Amanda/Sonia

Amanda

	8.
	Office Structure review – A copy of the report had been circulated prior to the meeting.

Chris explained that he had met with the office staff and Amanda at a series of meetings during January/February. He outlined the 5 recommendations that had been presented at the June FGB meeting and explained that the report set out his conclusions to these.

Following his presentation of the findings the following actions were agreed:

A. Procurement – no specific action recommended

B. Shared finance function – The shared finance role will be called ‘Finance Manager’ or similar and set at appropriate pay point.  The job title, setting the pay and appointing the individual shall be delegated to the Head In consultation with EPM.
C. Office Staffing – Changes to staff should be confirmed and made permanent where necessary

Office staff to take on more of the day-to-day finance functions. This may involve more hours in one or both offices

Level of staff to be reviewed again in early 2019

D. Major office tasks – no specific actions recommended

E. External demands on Colleges’ office staff – If funds allow, improve office signage at Colleges

Use contact with members of the public and other users as an opportunity to promote colleges

Review split of shared services in the next financial year

Governors to review Colleges’ office from time to time to check disturbance levels from other users

Keep in mind moving the reception, depending on sufficient funding available

Joye thanked Chris for his hard work on this review.
	Amanda
Sonia

Amanda



	8. a
	Marketing Strategy – a sub group of the Care & Marketing committee had met and produced a marketing strategy document that had been circulated prior to the meeting.

They had identified three target groups and asked for volunteers to lead in these areas:

a. Local parents – Kerry, Gill & Lisa

b. Employers – Phil, Ian

c. Press/Social media – Ysanne
Amanda, Lisa,Ysanne and Phil to meet on 14 March to produce text/ideas for the promotional material  (e.g. poster, flyer)

Suggestions on who might assist with design and production included Alli Davenport and a parent at Brunswick who had already produced some good posters for Friends of Brunswick.
	Kerry, Gill, Lisa

Phil, Ian

Ysanne

Amanda/Phil/

Ysanne/Lisa

Sonia

	9.
	Finance – An overall summary report along with short individual reports for Brunswick & Colleges had been circulated prior to the meeting.
	

	10.
	SFVS – The annual submission was due in March.  Chris to carry out the audit for both schools in the next two weeks.
	Chris/Joann

	11.
	Data Protection (GDPR) – Amanda stated that the 6 nursery schools were employing the ICT Services to assist with the GDPR requirement as we had managed to procure a good package price. A meeting is arranged for 20 March where the nursery schools will discuss the policies required to be in common.

Phil mentioned that it was important that governors were aware of their responsibilities regarding the GDPR which comes into effect on 25 May 2018.  He also said a governor should be appointed to be responsible for GDPR.  It was agreed that the Chair of the M&R Committee be nominated, currently Chris.

Wait for ICT to advise further.
	

	12.
	Premises, Colleges roof  -  Chris explained that the report from the roof survey inspection states the following:

a.  Section 1 requires work to be completed within 1 year

b. Sections 2-4 is ‘satisfactory’ and should be repaired with 3-5 years

This would need to be carried out over a summer holiday period.         
Following the recent M&R meeting the procurement process had been requested from CCPM.  It was agreed that M&R would progress these investigations further and then present their findings to the FGB for final decision.

Louise/Amanda to send Ian the roof survey report from Cath Conlon.               
	M&R

Louise/Amanda

	13.
	Policies – Safeguarding & Child Protection 

This policy was the latest model from Educational Child Protection Service.  Amanda had inserted the necessary changes and the decision to adopt this policy was unanimous. 
	

	14.
	Governor Monitoring Visits  -  Safeguarding Visits report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Janey reported that both settings were compliant in all areas.

Amanda stated that the Keeping Children Safe in Education document was due to be updated soon.  This would then be issued to all.

It was agreed that Safeguarding be added to all committee agendas and the governor monitoring visit template.

Liz had carried out an EAL visit last week at Brunswick and the report would be circulated in due course.

Ysanne had booked a date for her Assessment Visit.
	Sonia

Liz/Sonia

Ysanne

	15.
	Any Other Business:   

Prevent Strategy on-line training:
http://course.ncalt.com/Channel_General_Awareness/01/index.html
Any governors who had not completed  Prevent training should do so as soon as possible and inform Sonia once completed.

Parent Governors – Following an election the two vacancies have now been filled, subject to the necessary DBS/identity checks.

Nursery School Trusts – Going forward to Charity Commission to register as a CIO.

Governor Skills Audit  – Lisa had looked at the NGA audit and adapted it.  She agreed to send to Chris and Joye for approval and then it would be sent out to all governors.

Save Nursery Schools Website – It was agreed that the domain should be kept.  Ysanne then said she needed to check with the Teaching Schools.
	All 

Lisa/Chris/Joye

Sonia

Ysanne

	15.


	Amanda stated that this was Janey’s last meeting as her term of office was complete. Chris thanked her on behalf of the FGB for her contribution.
Date of Next FGB Meetings: See 3 above

Dates for other meetings:
Management & Resources Committee – Thursday 26 April, 1.00pm at Brunswick
Care & Marketing Committee                  - Thursday 3 May. 1.00pm at Brunswick 

Curriculum & Standards Committee      -  Thursday 17 May, 1.00pm at Colleges
Meeting Closed:  9.30pm
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       Chris Willis Pickup, Co-Chair of Governors



19 June 2018

